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Congratulations to our newly elected FY 2017 Chapter officers and directors.  For those of you leaving the Board, thank you for generously 
contributing your time and effort.  For those of you moving on to other positions within the Board, thank you for your continued 
commitment.  We look forward to another successful and exciting year for the Chapter. 
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My name is Kristyn Oldendorf and I work for the City of Baltimore, 
Department of Public Works.  I was just elected Secretary of the Mid-
Atlantic Chapter and I am a member of the SWANA Young Professionals 
Group (YPG).  
 
I had the opportunity to attend the ISWA World Congress in Novi Sad, 
Serbia September 19-21, 2016 as SWANA’s YP representative. Since this 
conference will be held in Baltimore City next year and hosted by SWANA, 
it was a great chance for me to see how it was run and to promote the 
2017 event.  
 
The conference was absolutely amazing! 1,300 participants were 
registered from 72 countries. It was really a great opportunity to meet 
people from all over the world and to hear how their projects were similar 
and different to what we have going in the U.S. 
 
This conference was large and well-run! The sessions ran from 9:00 a.m. 
until 7:00 p.m. and there were 8 concurrent sessions going on in 8 
different rooms with different themes. Monday and Tuesday evenings 
there were big evening events. Monday was the Ceremonial Opening held 
at the National Theater and Tuesday was the Gala Dinner. Money did not 
seem to be an obstacle for these events!  
 
In addition, there was an opening plenary session and a closing session. 
During the closing session, David Biderman, SWANA’s CEO, gave a speech 
about our plans to host ISWA and WASTECON in Baltimore next year. He 
announced the theme of the conference which will be “No Time to 
Waste.” He spoke about the sustainable solutions and the need to come 
together to create solutions to urgent issues. Major topics that ISWA has 
been discussing include the challenge of closing open dump sites around 
the world and the issue of marine litter.  
 
On the Saturday and Sunday before the Congress started, I was able to 
attend part of the Board meeting, the General Assembly meeting 
(attended by representatives of the member countries), the working 
group on compost, and the working group on landfills. Thanks to the work 
of the landfill working group, ISWA recently published a Roadmap to 
Closing Open Dumps and this is a cause that they will be working on over the next year. Accompanying this roadmap is a scholarship fund 
called “Trading Trash for Education,” which was established to get kids out of the dump sites and into school.  
 
After the Closing Session, I attended the YPG annual meeting. The group is full of energy and has several working groups working on various 
items. We formed a new working group to plan for next year’s event. They would like to be more involved in the whole conference sessions 
and they are excited about partnering with SWANA’s YPG on a few activities. We have had a few planning calls between the two YP groups 
and are looking forward to working together next year.  
 
In less than a year from now, SWANA will be hosting this conference along with WASTECON. This will be a major opportunity for SWANA, our 
Chapter, and the region. It will also be a lot of work to put on. People are very excited about coming to the United States and they have high 
expectations. This co-hosting of conferences means that the event will be over twice as large as a typical WASTECON. We will have a lot of 
people coming, which means we will have a lot to plan for! 
 
L{²! ²ƻǊƭŘ /ƻƴƎǊŜǎǎ нлмс ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ о 

.ȅΥ  YǊƛǎǘȅƴ hƭŘŜƴŘƻǊŦ 
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http://www.iswa.org/media/publications/knowledge-base/
http://www.iswa.org/media/publications/knowledge-base/
https://www.iswa.org/programmes/iswa-scholarship-programme/
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This is a great opportunity to get involved to help plan this premier industry event right in our backyard!  If you have interest in joining the 
planning effort, we are looking for folks to support the following committees: 
 

¶ Tuesday Night Event (big social event for 2,000-3,000 attendees – plan the 
venue, food, entertainment transportation, sponsorships, etc.) 

¶ Technical Tours (identify facilities for all-day tours and shorter tours, 
transportation, etc.) 

¶ Golf Outing (course selection, food, prizes, transportation, etc.) 

¶ Event Promotion (sponsorships, vendors, marketing, etc.) 
 
There will also be plenty of opportunity to volunteer during the event.  The Chapter will 
host a planning and informational meeting to discuss the planning efforts to date and 
opportunities for involvement during the planning phase and at the event.  The 
meeting will be held in late October to early November – details will follow. 
 
To get involved, contact one of the Chapter Planning Committee Co-Chairs: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To learn more about the 2016 ISWA World Congress, take a look at the most recent ISWA newsletter, which is available on their website: 
http://www.iswa.org/media/publications/iswa-newsletters/iswa-global-news-issue-43-october-2016-copy-1/#c5397 

Kristyn Oldendorf kristyn.oldendorf@baltimorecity.gov (410) 396-1960 

Mark Gutberlet mgutberlet@eaest.com (410) 329-5135 

Dana Murray dmurray@scsengineers.com (571) 353-2020 

The American Academy of Environmental 
Engineers and Scientists® has a specialty 
certification board for environmental 
engineers and environmental scientists and 
is dedicated to improving the quality of 
practice of environmental engineering and 
environmental science. Headquartered in 
Annapolis, Maryland, AAEES offers Board 
Certification of Environmental Engineers 
(BCEE and BCEEM) and Board Certification 
of Environmental Scientists (BCES) from 
around the world. 
 

9ƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊǎ are Board 
Certified in the following eight specialties: 
 

¶ Air Pollution Control 

¶ Environmental Sustainability 

¶ General Environmental Engineering 

¶ Hazardous Waste Management 

¶ Industrial Hygiene 

¶ Radiation Protection 

¶ Solid Waste Management 

¶ Water Supply/Wastewater Engineering 
 

The Academy Board also certifies 
9ƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ {ŎƛŜƴǝǎǘǎ, presently in 
nine specialties: 
 

¶ Air Resources 

¶ Environmental Biology 

¶ Environmental Chemistry 

¶ Environmental Microbiology 

¶ Environmental Toxicology 

¶ Groundwater and the Subsurface 
 Environment 

¶ Surface Water Resources 

¶ Sustainability Science 

¶ Solid Waste Management 
 

The Academy’s Board Certification 
program, accredited by the Council of 
Engineering and Scientific Specialty Boards, 
has existed since 1955. A professional 
engineering license is a prerequisite for 
BCEE (Board Certified Environmental 
Engineer) certification along with at least 
eight years of experience, and a bachelor’s 
degree in environmental engineering or 

related engineering degree from an 
accredited engineering program. The 
BCEEM (Board Certified Environmental 
Engineering Member) does not require 
licensure, but does require at least twenty 
years of experience, including ten years in 
leadership. The Academy also provides 
leadership in the accreditation of 
environmental engineering curricula, and 
the dissemination of technical and 
professional information to the public and 
the profession. SWANA, along with eleven 
other professional groups, is a supporting 
organization of the American Academy of 
Environmental Engineers and Scientists.  
 
Contact either Robert Schoenberger, P.E., 
BCEE, SWANA Trustee to the AAEES Board 
of Trustees, at rjs.pe@verizon.net for 
additional information; or Stephen G. 
Lippy, P.E., BCEE, S.C. at 
s.lippy@verizon.net, who was the SWANA 
Trustee on the AAEES BOT from 2007–
2012. 
 

.ȅΥ  {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ [ƛǇǇȅΣ tΦ9ΦΣ ./99Σ {Φ/Φ 
  .ŀƭǝƳƻǊŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅΣ a5 όwŜǝǊŜŘύ 

http://www.iswa.org/media/publications/iswa-newsletters/iswa-global-news-issue-43-october-2016-copy-1/#c5397
mailto:kristyn.oldendorf@baltimorecity.gov
mailto:mgutberlet@eaest.com
mailto:dmurray@scsengineers.com
http://www.aaees.org/
http://www.aaees.org/
mailto:rjs.pe@verizon.net
mailto:s.lippy@verizon.net
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SWANA eLearning webinars on recently finalized new rules: 
 
LƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Cƛƴŀƭ a{² [ŀƴŘŬƭƭ b{t{ ŀƴŘ 9D wǳƭŜǎ - The 
EPA issued its final rule on reducing methane emissions from 
municipal solid waste landfills. Under the rules, new, modified 
and existing landfills will be required to install and operate a gas 
collection control system to reach a new, lower threshold of 34 
metric tons of non-methane organic compounds or more per 
year. More information on the EPA website: https://
www3.epa.gov/ttn/atw/landfill/landflpg.html 
 
DŜǘ ǘƘŜ wŜŎƻǊŘ {ǘǊŀƛƎƘǘΥ h{I!ϥǎ bŜǿ 9-wŜŎƻǊŘƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ !ƴǝ-
wŜǘŀƭƛŀǝƻƴ wǳƭŜ - OSHA finalized a new final rule to “Improve 
Tracking of Workplace Injuries and Illnesses,” which will require 
hundreds of thousands of employers to electronically submit to 
OSHA what had historically been private injury and illness 
recordkeeping data and information. There are also provisions to 
encourage workers to report work-related injuries or illnesses to 
their employers and to prohibit employers from retaliating against 
workers for making those reports. 

C959w![ ς 9t! 
!ǳƎǳǎǘ му - Fuel Efficiency Standards for Trucks - The U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and Department of 
Transportation’s National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) have jointly finalized new fuel efficiency and greenhouse 
gas (GHG) standards for medium and heavy-duty vehicles. This 
encompasses solid waste collection trucks. The new rules require 
up to 25% lower carbon emissions and fuel consumption for 
certain models over the next decade. Engine and truck-tractor 
manufacturers will determine how to meet the standards through 
application of new technologies and manufacturing practices. The 
recently issued rules will cover model years 2021-2027 and apply 
to semi-trucks, large pickup trucks and vans, and all types and 
sizes of buses and work trucks. The rules set separate standards 
based on four categories:  combination tractors, trailers used in 
combination with tractors, heavy-duty pickup trucks and vans, 
and vocational vehicles.  
 
{¢!¢9 ς a!w¸[!b5 όa59ύ 
bƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ 

{¢!¢9 ς a!w¸[!b5 ό[ŜƎƛǎƭŀǝǾŜύ 
bƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ 
 
{¢!¢9 ς 59[!²!w9 
bƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ 
 
5L{¢wL/¢ hC /h[¦a.L! 
bƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ 
 

bŜǿǎ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜǎ 
Wǳƭȅ нн - a59 - The Maryland Department of the Environment 
recently announced $250,000 in grant money from the Statewide 
Electronics Recycling Program to Maryland counties and 
municipalities to assist in the collection and recycling of 
electronics. The recycling of electronic materials such as 
computers and video display devices including, televisions, 
monitors, and cell phones, and other electronic goods reduces 
toxins entering the waste stream, saves valuable space in landfills, 
and conserves natural resources. In all, 27 counties and 
municipalities were awarded grant money, including: $15,000 
each to Dorchester and Somerset counties; $13,315 to Allegany 
County; $12,750 each to Washington and Wicomico counties; 
$12,000 each to Prince George’s, Worcester, Harford, St. Mary’s, 
Carroll, Charles and Calvert counties; and $11,250 each to Howard 
and Montgomery counties. The Midshore Regional Recycling 
Program serving Caroline, Kent, Queen Anne’s and Talbot 
counties received $31,935 for their electronic recycling efforts. 
 
Additionally, $5,000 each was granted to the cities and towns of 
Cumberland, Frostburg, Hagerstown, Lonaconing, Westernport, 
and Bowie. The cities of Greenbelt, Takoma Park, and Laurel 
received $4,250 each. 
 
Dƭƻōŀƭ {ƻŀǇ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ - The ED of Maryland Recycling Network 
recently wrote an article on the Global Soap Project. This 
organization collects discarded soap from hotels and recreates it 
into new soap which is then distributed to people around the 
world who lack soap. This results in less waste and improved 
health. Learn more at http://www.globalsoap.org/. 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мр-мс - hǳǊ hŎŜŀƴ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ - The Our Ocean 
Conference, held in Washington, DC, was hosted by Secretary 
John Kerry and attended by President Obama and by Leonardo 
DiCaprio, among other high-profile figures. One of the four 
themes was marine pollution, which is timely because the 2017 
WASTECON/ISWA conference will also focus on marine litter. At 
Our Oceans, many major commitments were made by 
governments, corporations, and non-profit organizations to 
combat marine litter.  
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http://SWANA.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT01OTA5MDY0JnA9MSZ1PTEwNjE2ODc4NTAmbGk9Mzc4NTUxMTg/index.html
https://www3.epa.gov/ttn/atw/landfill/landflpg.html
https://www3.epa.gov/ttn/atw/landfill/landflpg.html
http://SWANA.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT01OTA5MDY0JnA9MSZ1PTEwNjE2ODc4NTAmbGk9Mzc4NTUxMTU/index.html
http://SWANA.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT01OTA5MDY0JnA9MSZ1PTEwNjE2ODc4NTAmbGk9Mzc4NTUxMTU/index.html
https://www.osha.gov/recordkeeping/finalrule/
https://www.osha.gov/recordkeeping/finalrule/
https://www3.epa.gov/otaq/climate/regs-heavy-duty.htm
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/energy-environment/wp/2016/08/16/white-house-sets-new-fuel-efficiency-standards-for-heavy-duty-trucks-vans-and-buses/?utm_term=.e3a6aac75624
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/energy-environment/wp/2016/08/16/white-house-sets-new-fuel-efficiency-standards-for-heavy-duty-trucks-vans-and-buses/?utm_term=.e3a6aac75624
http://news.maryland.gov/mde/2016/07/22/department-of-the-environment-awards-grants-totaling-250000-for-electronics-recycling-in-maryland/
http://www.marylandrecyclingnetwork.org/recycling-soap-global-good
http://www.globalsoap.org/
http://www.wastedive.com/news/at-our-ocean-global-leaders-make-a-billion-dollar-promise-to-wash-away-mar/426677/
http://www.wastedive.com/news/at-our-ocean-global-leaders-make-a-billion-dollar-promise-to-wash-away-mar/426677/
http://ourocean2016.org/commitments/#commitments-main
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.ȅΥ  {Ŏƻǧ DΦ aŜǎǎƛŜǊ 
 tǊƻƧŜŎǘ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΣ {/{ CƛŜƭŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ 

5!bD9w{ hC /hbCLb95 {t!/9{ 
 

I have an important safety reminder concerning the dangers of 
confined spaces.  I am sad to report that on October 18, two 
workers were trapped at a landfill in Southeastern Virginia.   Both 
men got stuck in a vertical concrete pipe.  Technical rescue crews 
were summoned to the scene at the landfill to help in trying to pull 
the men from the pipe, which was three feet wide and ran 20 feet 
deep.  Sadly, both men were pronounced dead at the scene.  The 
local police department and the Occupational Safety and Health 
Administration (OSHA) will investigate the incident. 
 
We have two deaths that could have been potentially avoided if 
they had understood the dangers of confined spaces.  The main 
reason why so many people die in confined spaces is that would 
be rescuers are not experienced and do not have the training to 
save their co-workers.   Secondly,  people underestimate the 
hidden dangers of confined spaces.  Typically, one person goes 
down in the space and a co-worker rushes in to save their life.  The 
would be rescuer has no thoughts of why their  co-worker 
collapsed originally.  They do not understand that there may not 
be enough air in the space to sustain consciousness, or it could be 
filled with a colorless, odorless poisonous gas.  All they know is 
they want to help get them out of the space.  The grim fact is that 
the same result will happen to the second rescuer as it did to the 
first.      
 
The best way to work around in confined spaces is bh¢ to work in 
confined spaces.  Please be smart and leave that task to properly 
trained folks who know how to mitigate the dangers.  Awareness 
of the dangers can be found at this link: https://www.osha.gov/
SLTC/confinedspaces/.   

 
 

wh!5 {!C9¢¸ 
 

For the last few months, there have been numerous traffic 
accidents involving trash collection vehicles, which have been 
adding to our reputation that Solid Waste is the 5th most 
dangerous industry in the United States.  
 
One recent traffic fatality in Maryland involved a motorcyclist that 
was attempting to pass a trash truck on the driver’s side.  The 
truck was attempting to make a left hand turn and the 
motorcyclist was reportedly travelling at a high rate of speed and 
was failing to obey the double yellow center line.  Unfortunately, 
the driver of the motorcycle was pronounced dead at the scene.   

These incidents serve as a reminder to look out for both 
motorcycles and bicycles when turning.  Though the motorcyclist 
in this case was reportedly driving unsafely, vehicles turning in 
front of motorcycles is the number one cause of fatal accidents for 
motorcycle riders.  This was the 4th motorcyclist killed in a collision 
with a garbage truck in 2016.   
 
We cannot forget that there is also danger on the landfill, transfer 
station, MRF, or any other place where the road ends.  
 
If you would like to learn more about safety topics and get some 
good information, please reference the Safety Matters page at 
http://swana.org/safety.  It is a valuable resource of safety 
information for everyone in the waste and recycling industry. 
 
If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to 
contact Scott Messier, Safety Ambassador for the SWANA Mid-
Atlantic Chapter at smessier@scsengineers.com or  (571) 353-
2035.   
 

 Scholarship Information 2017  
The SWANA Mid-Atlantic Chapter is a believer in supporting the 
higher education goals of today's youth. The Chapter offers college 
scholarships to eligible students working toward undergraduate or 
graduate college degrees. In addition, the Chapter will submit the 
application of the most-qualified, eligible candidate for the Grant H. 
Flint Scholarship Awards Program administered by SWANA 
International.   
 

Scholarship Eligibility Criteria 
 

Instruction & Application Forms: 
 

Category I - (PDF / Word)               Category IA - (PDF / Word) 
Category II - (PDF / Word)              Category III - (PDF / Word) 

The Chapter is currently looking for an organization to sponsor the 
highest scoring candidate. The sponsor could be any organization and 
can suggest a name to be given to the award. The Chapter will accept 
an annual sponsorship of either $500, $1,000, $1,500 or $2,000.  
 
For additional information on the Mid-Atlantic Chapter's Scholarship 
Program, or if you have problems downloading any of the 
documents, please contact Mehal Trivedi at 301-600-3043 or 
mtrivedi@frederickcountymd.gov.  Please refer to the Chapter 
website for any Scholarship updates:  http://swana-midatl.org/
scholarship_info.htm. 
 
¢ƘŜ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎ ƛǎ aŀȅ мΣ нлмтΦ  

https://www.osha.gov/SLTC/confinedspaces/
https://www.osha.gov/SLTC/confinedspaces/
http://swana.org/safety#_blank
mailto:smessier@scsengineers.com
https://swana.org/Awards/ScholarshipsInternships.aspx
https://swana.org/Awards/ScholarshipsInternships.aspx
https://swana.org/Awards/ScholarshipsInternships.aspx
http://swana-midatl.org/Documents/ScholarshipEligibility2015.pdf
http://swana-midatl.org/Documents/ScholarshipApplication2017-CategoryI.pdf
http://swana-midatl.org/Documents/ScholarshipApplication2017-CategoryI.docx
http://swana-midatl.org/Documents/ScholarshipApplication2017-CategoryIA.pdf
http://swana-midatl.org/Documents/ScholarshipApplication2017-CategoryIA.docx
http://swana-midatl.org/Documents/ScholarshipApplication2017-CategoryII.pdf
http://swana-midatl.org/Documents/ScholarshipApplication2017-CategoryII.docx
http://swana-midatl.org/Documents/ScholarshipApplication2017-CategoryIII.pdf
http://swana-midatl.org/Documents/ScholarshipApplication2017-CategoryIII.docx
mailto:mtrivedi@frederickcountymd.gov
http://swana-midatl.org/scholarship_info.htm
http://swana-midatl.org/scholarship_info.htm
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Ŏκƻ bƻǊǘƘŜŀǎǘ a5 ²ŀǎǘŜ 5ƛǎǇƻǎŀƭ !ǳǘƘƻǊƛǘȅ 
¢ƻǿŜǊ LL - {ǳƛǘŜ плнΣ млл {ƻǳǘƘ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ {ǘǊŜŜǘ 
.ŀƭǝƳƻǊŜΣ aŀǊȅƭŀƴŘ нмнлм-нтлр 

{ǘŜǇƘŜƴ ¢Φ [ŜȊƛƴǎƪƛΣ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 9ŘƛǘƻǊ 
slezinski@bartonandloguidice.com 

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нΣ нлмс 

{²!b! DǳƛŘƛƴƎ tǊƛƴŎƛǇƭŜΥ 
 
ά[ƻŎŀƭ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ƳǳƴƛŎƛǇŀƭ ǎƻƭƛŘ ǿŀǎǘŜ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΣ ōǳǘ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊƛƭȅ ǘƘŜ ƻǿƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ 
ŀƴŘκƻǊ ƻǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ƳǳƴƛŎƛǇŀƭ ǎƻƭƛŘ ǿŀǎǘŜ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǎȅǎǘŜƳǎΦέ 

tŀƎŜ с 

Reminders / Wanted  
§ άwŜǇƻǊǘŜǊǎέκǿǊƛǘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ 
 

§ LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜǎ ǘƻ wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ:  www.swana.orgΣ www.swana-midatl.org and www.mdrecycles.org. 
 

§ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŀƛƴŜǊǎΥ  Contact a Board member if interested in being trained to be a trainer for a SWANA course. 
 

§ {²!b! ²Ŝō {ŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΥ  If your organization presents web sessions, make them a Chapter event so that all attendees can get 
CEU’s.  Contact Steve Lippy, Dana Murray or Shirl Wright. 

 

§ Wƻō ±ŀŎŀƴŎƛŜǎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ hǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴΥ  Contact swright@nmwda.org for inclusion in our Chapter newsletter and website. 
 

§ !ǊǝŎƭŜǎΣ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ ǊŜŎŜƴǘκƻƴ-ƎƻƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘΣ ŀŎǝǾŜ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ƻǊŘŜǊǎΣ ŜǘŎΦΥ  Contact swright@nmwda.org to be 
placed in our Chapter newsletter. 

 

§ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ {ǇƻƴǎƻǊǎΥ  The Chapter is currently looking for an organization to sponsor the highest scoring candidate.  The 
sponsor could be any organization and can suggest a name to be given to the award.  The Chapter will accept an annual 
sponsorship of either $500, $1,000, $1,500 or $2,000.  Please contact Steve Lippy or Mehal Trivedi.  

 

§ bŀƳŜόǎύ ƻŦ tǊƻǎǇŜŎǝǾŜ {²!b! aŜƳōŜǊǎ:  Contact either our Chapter Membership Chair, Deji Fawole 
dfawole@scsengineers.com or direct the prospective member to our Chapter website www.swana-midatl.org or SWANA’s 
website www.swana.org. 

 

§ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ !ŘǎΥ  These are business card size ads only (2” x 3.5”); $100 for 4 issues.  Send your ad in a JPG or PDF file to 
swright@nmwda.org.  Please make check payable to:  aƛŘ-!ǘƭŀƴǝŎ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƻŦ {²!b! and mail to the attention of Shirl Wright 
at NE MD Waste Disposal Authority, 100 S. Charles Street, Tower II - Suite 402, Baltimore, MD 21201-2705. 

 

§ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ ƻŦ 9ƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ {ŎƛŜƴǝǎǘǎΥ  If you are an environmental engineer or environmental 
scientist, you are eligible to become a member or to be certified in solid waste management by the American Academy of 
Environmental Engineers and Scientists.  See www.swana-midatl.org ƻǊ www.aaees.org. 

Register at:  https://swana.org/Events/WASTECON/

WASTECON2017Registration.aspx  
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